Kristin’s Class Newsletter

September 5, 2006*  Clara Barton Open School*  kristinlorna@comcast.net*  763-533-1092
*******************************************************************************

Dear Families,

Welcome to the first day of school!  Yesterday I enjoyed a quiet day outside with the family.  We had a breakfast picnic by the fire, had a boat ride, and watched the geese flying in formation across the beautiful sky.  Today, it’s back to school!  Early waking, hustling to be to school on time, and trying to keep our energy up all day.  Whew!

Our job at school this week is to make the adjustment as smoothly as we can.  We’ll concentrate on helping our students, especially the first graders, feel comfortable with their new status as full time students.  
The First Six Weeks

We’ll take time at the beginning of the year to make sure everyone knows what to do and how to do it.  We’ll practice routines and procedures, and use a process called Guided Discovery to learn about new materials.   We’ll also think about our Hopes and Dreams for the school year and create rules that will help us achieve them.  
Once Upon a Time…


We’ll start our year with a study of traditional fairy tales.   Social skills lessons about cooperation, assertion, responsibility, empathy and self control can be found stories that are familiar and rich.  We’ll start with Cinderella, whose hopes and dreams lead her to a magical transformation.  


You’ll hear a lot about the year’s curriculum at Parent Information Night next week.

Meet Kate!


We have a wonderful student teacher!  Kate Larson is a U of M student and will be with us for the prefall term (about 3 weeks) and again in the Spring.  Thanks to Kate for making the set up week so smooth.
Homework


We’ll start homework next week with some spelling words to study and some homework choices.  This week, I think, learning to get to bed early and get up on time is enough.

Expect to see a newsletter and homework in your child’s backpack every Monday.  If I have your email address I’ll send it to you Sunday nights, so you’ll have a back up.  Feel free to communicate with me by email, or phone me at home.  The best time to reach me at school is between 9:40 and 10:35, when the kids are at specialists.

More next week!  Thanks!  Kristin

